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TOMAH – Presented with a 
fi ctional scenario at the April 
20 pastoral planning meeting at 
Tomah, members of the steering 
committee and fi ve subcommit-
tees grappled with the complex-
ities and sensitivities of pastoral 
planning which will help to re-
fi ne the protocols.

The scenario called for the as-
signment of a new pastor at Par-
ish X on the eastern edge of the 
diocese following the “death” 
of its pastor. The assignment 
caused a ripple effect resulting 
in the proposed merging of par-
ishes A, B and C in the western 
half of the diocese. 

Faced with this hypothetical 
situation, the pastoral planning 
committee members tested the 
previously-developed protocols 
to see how well they worked. 

“We quickly found out that 
the protocols are in need of con-
tinued refi nement,” said Ben 
Nguyen, the diocesan chancel-
lor and chair of the Pastoral 
Planning Steering Committee. 
He said that the members real-
ized that we still need to tighten 
up certain fi nancial protocols 
and that we need to continue to 
address personnel issues.

Chris Carstens, the director 
of the Offi ce of Sacred Worship 
and the co-chair of the Steering 
Committee stated that coming 
up with more questions was the 
purpose of the meeting. 

Pastoral planning meeting refi nes protocols

“This was the objective of 
the meeting, Carstens said. “We 
weren’t putting forward a com-
pleted and polished plan to dem-
onstrate how well it works on a 
fi ctional scenario. On the con-
trary we wanted to expose some 
of the holes in the plan or some 
of the things we just haven’t 
thought about yet. It did just ex-
actly what we wanted it to do … 
to fi nd fl aws in the plan.” 

The meeting highlighted the 
complexity of implementing 

the plan. The fi ctional scenario 
was scrutinized with fi ve top-
ics in mind: fi nance and incor-
poration, communications and 
public awareness, staff develop-
ment and formation, transitions 
in parish life, and governance 
and consultation.

One of the issues that sur-
faced was that it may not be a 
good idea to implement the plan 
during a crisis situation. Andy 
Gartner, the director of the di-
ocesan Stewardship and De-

velopment offi ce and chair of 
the Financial and Incorporation 
Protocols Subcommittee agrees 
that due to the many complexi-
ties of parish life, “any merging 
of parishes must be planned in 
well in advance and take into 
consideration the number of 
priests in the future. The plan 
needs to consider the 10 year 
statistical analysis of the priest 
situation in the diocese.”

Monsignor Gilles, the dioc-
esan administrator thought the 
meeting was very useful. “Hav-
ing a meeting of all the subcom-
mittees helped us refi ne the pro-
tocols and will help us present a 
more worthy product at a later 
date to the new bishop.”

The Tomah meeting is part 
of Phase II of the Pastoral Plan, 
which has as its stated goal the 
establishing of practical guide-
lines for implementation. Initi-
ated by Bishop Listecki in 2005, 
the Pastoral Plan is a response 
to demographic shifts and a de-
clining number of priests. Phase 
I of the Pastoral Plan concluded 
in 2008, when Bishop Listecki 
gave his approval. 
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Father Thomas Lindner, chair of the Transitions in Parish Life subcommittee and 
pastor of Newman University Parish, Stevens Point, makes a point during his pre-
sentation at the pastoral planning meeting in Tomah April 20.


